BakerHostetler

August 16, 2019

VIA OVERNIGHT MAIL

RECEIVED

AUG 19 2019

CONSUMER PROTECTION

Office of the Attorney General 33 Capitol Street Concord, NH 03301

Re: Supplemental Notification of Security Incident

Dear Sir or Madam:

Baker&Hostetler LLP

1170 Peachtree Street Suite 2400 Atlanta, GA 30309-7676

T 404.459.0050 F 404.459.5734 www.bakerlaw.com

John P. Hutchins direct dial: 404.946.9812 jhutchins@bakerlaw.com

On May 22, 2019, on behalf of our client, the Georgia Institute of Technology ("Georgia Tech") and the Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia ("USG") – agencies of the State of Georgia, we notified your office of a security incident involving unauthorized access to an internal database that included information related to current and former students, faculty, staff, alumni, student applicants, and Affiliates of Georgia Tech. In that notice, we explained that Georgia Tech provided notification to the 3,931 New Hampshire residents for which it has a mailing address, in accordance with N.H. Rev. Stat. § 359-C:20.¹ Since Georgia Tech does not have a mailing address for every individual whose information may have been involved, Georgia Tech also provided substitute notification to potentially involved New Hampshire residents in accordance with the New Hampshire statute. Copies of the substitute notice documents were provided to your office on May 22, 2019.

Since its original notification on May 22, through additional investigation, Georgia Tech has identified a mailing address for 399 additional New Hampshire residents whose information may have been involved in the reported incident. On August 13, 2019, Georgia Tech notified these individuals of the incident in writing in substantially the same form as the letter provided to your office on May 22, 2019. Georgia Tech has established a dedicated call center that individuals may call with related questions, and it is offering individuals whose Social Security numbers may have been involved with a complimentary one-year membership to credit monitoring and identity theft protection services.

To date, Georgia Tech has notified a total of 4,330 New Hampshire residents. Georgia Tech provided this notice to all individuals involved in the incident for which it has a mailing address as soon as possible and without undue delay.

¹ This notice does not waive any objection by Georgia Tech or the USG that New Hampshire lacks jurisdiction over them regarding any claims related to this incident.

August 16, 2019 Page 2

Sincerely,

John Hutchins

John Hatchmi